TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN  

 

Planning Commission Minutes (Draft Sept 15) 

Meeting of September 8, 2009

Held at Community Services Building, 2355 US31N 

 

Commissioners Present:  Scott, Thompson, King, Goossen, Tomlinson, Spencer

Absent:  Walworth 

Others:  Briggs & Grobbel, Audience 8 

Meeting called to order at 7:30 by Chairman Scott.

Agenda approved as written/published, unanimously.

Minutes of 11 August, 2007 meeting were approved unanimously, after incorporating some suggested changes.  

No concerns were brought up by audience.

PUD/PRD ordinance:

It was determined that last month's action to approve the ordinance amendment and send it to the County Planning Commission as the next step in the process was premature, because it would leave some PRD property unzoned for a time.  Motion to rescind, approved unanimous. The persons making and seconding the motion should be named in the minutes. 
Tomlinson noted the Twp. Township (abbreviated words should not be included in official minutes) Board decided not to pursue a police powers noise ordinance.  Commission decided to investigate need to incorporate additional noise control measures in zoning ordinance.  Discussion of noise issues took place.

Motion by Spencer, to appoint PC Chair and any member(s) he selects to meet with attorney Graham regarding noise issue and concerns with any type of land use that affects noise issues, and get written opinion of what should be included.  Second by Scott.  Vote Yeas:  King, Goossen, Spencer, Tomlinson, Scott.  No:  Thompson.  Motion carried 5 – 1.
Planning Commission Ordinance:

Agreed to ask Chair to send on to Twp. Township Board.  Chair will give drafted response to PC members to look over.

Concerns of the Public:

Al Martel questioned that if the ordinance passes in the current form, will some properties become nonconforming, and what will the effect of non-conformance be?  He stated that financiers, appraisers, insurers, etc., ask if property is conforming when considering loan requests on a piece of property.  Martel asked, Why would they ask if it did not affect value?  He also asked, Should we have a more detailed analysis of the effect on various PRD properties?  

Commission members seemed favorable favored to the idea. ( Grobbel said he has done these analyses for other units.  Commission discussed cost and complexity.  

Motion by Thompson, to have Briggs and Grobbel to look at PRD properties to determine effect of non-conformance resulting from proposed PUD ordinance proposal (if passed) upon them, and provide cost estimate for this work to Chair.  Chair authorized to accept if satisfactory to him.  Second by Goossen.  Approved unanimously.

Concerns of the Public (Con't):  (Cont’d)
Maryanne Jorgensen asked if B. Township attorney Bryan Graham has reviewed Section 15.04 C.5 contained in the current PUD proposal.  He has, and will again when PRD/PUD information obtained as a result of enacting the motion above is completed is available.
Chair stated we the Planning Commission will have a recording secretary next month. 
A question had been was asked posed by Bob Spencer, what was regarding the format to be used by Planning Commission members when making ordinance language amendments.  He noted that, according to the minutes of the July 10, 2007 Planning Commission meeting, a new format for language amendments was suggested by the Township Planner at that time, Larry Sullivan. After discussion, the proposal was unanimously approved by members of the Planning Commission and a copy of it was to have been attached to the supposed to be in minutes of the July 10, 2007 meeting '07, but was not.  Zoning Administrator, Bill Briggs and Township Clerk, Kathy Windiate did not remember it the proposal and could not find a copy of it.  (Later:  checked with Larry who did not remember it either.)  ( Note: Larry Sullivan’s post-meeting comment should not be included in the meeting minutes). Larry Tomlinson stated ordinance procedures should be followed.  

There were no added concerns brought up by the audience or Commission members.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:15 PM. Minutes were taken by Bill Briggs, Zoning Administrator.

